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Word from Phil Doddridge, veterans spokesman  
Hello from the sunny Gaspesie. 

ANNUAL EXECUTIVE MEETING

This year we again held our annual joint meeting of the Quebec Region HKVCA and what is left of the Executive of the Quebec Maritimes Branch of HKVA.

The meeting went well, as usual, thanks to the organizational skills of Lucette, the meticulous reporting of Debby, the accounting precision of Allan, and the accurate tally of members by Marcel.

Only six HK Vets present: Dick Keays, Henry Lyons, Paul Dallain, Bob Barter, Arnold Ross, and myself.

It was a far cry from bygone days when we used to have thirty or forty HK Vets and their wives attending, with such luminaries as Denzil
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Firth, Lionel Hurd, Lawrence Rattie, Harold Englehart, Ken Muir, Ossie Clark, Milton MacDonald, Charlie Gordon, Joe Bujold, and other of our comrades who have since departed.

Time marches on.

GRANBY
We look forward once again to assembling in Granby, where Lucette and Marcel are planning another reunion. If we can judge from past performances, it will be a memorable time. I hope to see all of you there, and if you plan to go, please let Lucette and Marcel know as soon as possible. It will make things easier for them.

LIONEL SPELLER

Those who knew Lionel remember him as a battler for the welfare of his fellow Hong Kong Veterans. Lionel died last month in Victoria, after spending some months in a palliative care centre.

For many years he was president of the BC Branch of the HKVA.He never missed a parade or any other ceremony honouring Hong Kong Veterans. He never missed an opportunity to voice his objection to misinterpretation of the facts or to wrongs against  his friends. Lionel will be sorely missed, not only in British Columbia, but wherever there is a Hong Kong Veteran. 

AUBREY FLEGG

Aubrey was Lionel’s 2i/c for many years. At a meeting following Lionel’s death, the Branch persuaded Aubrey to step into his shoes. 

On behalf of the Quebec Maritimes Branch, I extend congratulations  and best wishes to Aubrey. He has also been a tireless worker, and I am sure that he will keep the interests of his buddies at heart.

PHONE CALLS

I recently had a converstion with Ken Pifher, a guy that I spent most of my POW time with. In Sham Shui Po we both worked as orderlies in the hospital. 

It was good to reminisce about those tough times. Friendships forged in the camps will last forever.

I also spoke to Don Geraghty, who lives in Burlington. 

That’s all for this time, folks.

Be good to each other and may God Bless.

Philip

Word from Quebec Regional Director Lucette M.Muir
Greetings to all.
Here we are again to say hello and hope you are all well.
Summer is a quite busy time for many with the nice weather and all.  Long or short trips for some, children, grand-children, family and friends visiting.

Since our last newsletter, your executive members travelled to New Richmond for a joint-executive meeting with our remaining executive veterans of the HKVA QC-M Br.  The business at hand went very well and was quite constructive.  
Present were, in no particular order, our veterans, Phil Doddridge, Bob Barter, Arnold Ross, Henry Lyons, Jean-Paul Dallain, Richard Keays,  Marcel Mondou, Allan Marshall, Debbie Everett and yours truly.  Oswald Clark and Reginald Law were absent due to illness and were sadly missed.  Following the meeting all met at a restaurant for dinner and friendly chat.

Since our return we have been quite busy with the upcoming reunion and personal affairs.  

That’s about it for this time as I will have much more to say in September.

Take care and hope to see many of you in Granby for the next reunion.

Lucette
Last Post
At this time we are sad to report the passing of more of our comrades.  Some of these names may have been mentioned elsewhere, but in the interest of keeping the record straight, they are mentioned here.  In no particular order: Harold Heath RRC, James Guthrie RRC, Lionel Speller RRCS, Jack Rose RCCS, Geoffrey Marston RRC, Frederick Charles Ryman, Maurice Lapointe WG, Robert Jim Fleming RRC.
Honorary HKPOW, QC Region: Edison Yeadon

Widows: Aini Dissing widow of Eric Dissing RRC, Mary Hall widow of William Hall WG.
They shall grow not old; Age shall not weary them nor the years condemn.  At the going down of the sun and  in the morning.

WE WILL REMEMBER THEM!

Our thoughts and prayers go out to all families in this time of great sorrow.

Sick Parade 
Our thoughts go out to: Oswald Clark is gaining his strength back at the home, Reginald Law still in hospital, Laura Ross wife of Arnold is waiting for surgery.
Other veterans and widows have been under the weather with different ailments and possibly more that we did not hear about.

A friendly note or call to these people is very “good for the moral”.

Having your love ones near you has a way of helping things.

Our thoughts and prayers go out to all our sick.
Take care,

Humour

Shopping with Husbands

Letter:

Mrs. Smith,

   Our store is considering banning your family from ever shopping with us unless your husband stops his antics.  Below is a list of offences over the past few months all verified by our surveillance cameras.

MEMO

Re: Mr. Bill Smith – Complaints – 15 things Mr. Bill Smith has done while his spouse/partner is shopping:

1.June 15: Took 24 boxes of condoms and randomly put them in people’s carts when they weren’t looking.

2. July 2: Set all the alarm clocks in Housewares to go off at 5-minute intervals.  

3. July 7: Made a trail of tomato juice on the floor leading to the rest rooms.  

4. July 19: Walked up to an employee and told her in an official tone, “Code 3” in Housewares…and watched what happened.  

5. August 4: Went to the Service Desk and asked to put a bag of M&M’s on lay away.  

6. September 14: Set up a tent in the camping department and told other shoppers he’d invite them in if they’ll bring pillows from the bedding department.  

7. September 15: Moved a ‘CAUTION – WET FLOOR’ sign to a carpeted area.  
8. September 23: When a clerk asks if they can help him, he begins to cry and asks “Why can’t you people just leave me alone?”  

9. October 4: Looked right into the security camera; used it as a mirror, and picked his nose.   

10. November 10: While handling guns in the hunting department, asked the clerk if he knows where the antidepressants are.   

11. December 3: Darted around the store suspiciously loudly humming the “Mission Impossible” theme.  

12. December 6: In the auto department, practiced his “Madonna look” using different size funnels.   

13. December 18: Hid in a clothing rack and when people browsed through, yelled “PICK ME! PICK ME!”  

14. December 21: When an announcement came over the loud speaker, he assumes the fetal position and screams “NO! NO! it”s those voices again!!!”   

(And: last, but not least!)

15. December 23: Went into a fitting room, shut the door and waited a while; then, yelled, very loudly, “There is no toilet paper in here!”  
Happy Birthday
July: Rosa Arbour, Orlay Benwell, Irene Dallain, Joan Gillis, Isabella (Nellie) Keays 
August: Ken Ewing, Robert Olscamp, Patricia Gray, Beryl Kaine.
September: Edward Campbellton, Douglas Rees, Alice Alden, Marion Bisson, Lillian Brunet, Dorothy Sauson.
Wedding Anniversary

July: Philip and Edwina Doddridge, Richard (Dick) and Isabella (Nellie) Keays.
September: Robert (Flash) and Jessica (Jessie) Clayton.
Happy Birthday 

Happy Anniversary and

Best Wishes to all

(If we have your birthday month, all the HK Family would know of your special day and even send you their personal wishes).

Correspondence
In no particular order, received correspondence or calls from: many other region members wishing to attend our reunion and Phil Doddridge, Bob Olscamp, Pat Poirier, Hope Clark, Flash Clayton, Suzan Clark, Randy Benwell, Desmond Irving, Eileen Law, Verna Pearson, Eva Hunt, Marcienne Lalime, Marge Dwyer, Doris (Brinky) Murray, Barbara Hardy, Joyce Clarkson-Harmon, Sylvia Mason
Donations
In no particular order: Lilian Brunet, Hazel Ladd, Raymond Quirion, Beryl Kaine, John Duguay, Donald MacAulay, Arnold Ross, Henry Lyons, Queen’s Lodge in memory of Edison Yeadon.
Many Thanks to all of you for your participation with your  donations for the welfare of your Association.

Membership
Greetings to all .
My responsibility is still  encouraging you to keep up with your membership by  sending     us your  $ 15.00 each calendar  year.  

I would like to ask you to check your membership card and……. if it is marked 2006… you are up to date, if you do not have it… you STILL HAVE TIME TO PAY YOUR 2006 MEMBERSHIP DUES. (HK veterans and widows do not pay).

For September I will need to update our membership lists as a few members have not as yet renewed their dues for two or three years. I am sure this is only an oversight on their part...  This condition will affect continuing to receive The Torch as well as the National Newsletter.  I’m confident that you will come forward very shortly.  We need to keep all our people involved in some way so we do not forget the sacrifices of our fathers or grandfathers.  This revision is purely a cost situation as you all very well know the prices of everything these days.  If you are not already a member in good standing, and would like to continue to be part of our Hong Kong Family please mail your cheque soon to my address on the front page of The Torch.
---There seems to still be a bit of confusion re regional membership:  

Quebec Region

– all residents of the province of Quebec (unless their choice is other) and residents of other provinces wishing their primary membership to be Quebec region.  Again these HK veterans and widows are lifetime members and do not pay dues.  Commemorative members (sons, daughters, wife of a HK veteran, family members, other veterans and friends) do pay their annual dues of $ 15.00
- residents of all other provinces holding primary membership in their province of residence are welcome as secondary members of the Quebec region and they will be part of our mailing list receiving all correspondence, newsletter The Torch with the exception of  voting privileges for regional elections. A contribution of $ 15.00 per calendar year as a secondary membership.
We already have a special mailing list and it is very active.

In order to keep an accurate number of members nationally, members are listed as a member of one region only and if they wish to be a ‘member’ of another region or even all other regions there is no problem but the dual membership becomes the responsibility of the region alone.

I hope the above helps you understand the system a bit more and I hope I did not confuse you.    
If you are moving in the near future or if you have been blessed by Canada Post making their changes or City re-organizations (without you moving from your home) PLEASE DO NOT FORGET TO LET ME KNOW  your new address (changes in these cases are not made automatically) as you might experience delays or simply may not receive the delivery of  your next newsletters, correspondence etc.
At this time I would like to welcome Robert (Bob) Plunkett, friend of Oswald Clark, into our Hong Kong Family as a new member.  Welcome Robert!
If you have any questions on membership, feel free to call or write to our Granby address or by e-mail at mondoumarcel@videotron.caThank you all for your support and great interest in our association.

Marcel 
Humour
Beer, Fishing, Golf & Women 
A man was walking down the street when he was accosted by a particularly dirty and shabby-looking homeless man who asked him for a couple of dollars for dinner.

The man took out his wallet, extracted ten dollars and asked, “If I give you this money, will you buy some beer with it instead of dinner?”

“No, I had to stop drinking years ago,” the homeless man replied.

“Will you use it to go fishing instead of buying food?” the man asked.

“No, I don’t waste time fishing.  I need to spend all my time trying to stay alive” the homeless man said.

“Will you spend this on greens fees at a golf course instead of food?” the man asked.

“Are you NUTS! I haven’t played golf in 20 years” replied the homeless man.

“Will you spend the money on a woman in the red light district instead of food?” asked the man.
“What chances do I take for ten lousy bucks?” exclaimed the homeless man.

“Well,” said the man, “I’m not going to give you the money, instead, I’m going to take you home for a terrific dinner cooked by my wife”.

The homeless man was astounded.  “Won’t your wife be furious with you for doing that? I know I’m dirty, and I probably smell pretty disgusting”.

The man replied, “That’s okay.  It’s important for her to see what a man looks like after he has given up all the good things in life”.
Quebec Reunion 2006 
Quebec will be holding their  Reunion in Granby August 10th 11th 12th and 13th 2006.  The Hotel reservations are treated as usual only through your organizing committee for our group prices.
Time is fast approaching.  If you plan on attending the reunion, we have a number of rooms blocked for us and YOU HAVE UNTILL JULY 15 to make your room reservation as for after that date, rooms will be on an availability basis.  It’s not too late for us to receive your registrations.
If you need transportation to Granby from the Montreal Airport, let us know ASAP as we will be going to the airport on August 9  pm
If you plan on VIA Rail, plan your stop in Saint-Hyacinthe, QC and we will have someone there for you. 
Hope to see many of you in Granby in August 2006!

Convention 2007
The Alberta/Saskatchewan  Region of the HKVCA has graciously accepted to host the next National  HKVCA Convention on August 15-19 2007 in Calgary. 
 We will keep you informed as things develop.

See you then.
Humour

Man of the House…
For all those guys who are King, until their wife gets home.

Walking into the bar, Mike said to Charlie the bartender, “Pour me a stiff one – just had another fight with the little woman”

“Oh yeah?” said Charlie.  “And how did this one end?”

“When it was over, “Mike replied, “she came to me on her hands and knees.”

“Really? Now that’s a switch! What did she say?”

She said, “Come out from under the bed, you little chicken-shit.”
Book Corner
The Royal Rifles of Canada in Hong Kong by Grant Garneau is still available from your  Quebec Region.  It is for sale at the cost of $ 50.00 per copy, including shipping and handling.  Just contact Lucette with your order and cheque.

Throughout his life Bernard Castonguay, RRC, wrote his memoires with the help of Renee.  “Prisonnier de guerre au Japon” was dedicated to his children, grand-children and to his comrades which he never forgot.
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The book is for sale (at this time only the French version) at the cost of $ 20.00 including handling and shipping.  Send your cheque payable to: Renee Giard for the number of copies required to: 18 rue Barre, Canton de Granby, QC J2H 2E6.

Other books are also available through your National Address.
Nominal Roll

Plastic-coated copies 12” x 19” of the Nominal Roll of the Royal Rifles in Hong Kong are available for sale at the cost of $ 10.00 including postage.    Make your cheque payable to HKVCA,QC for the number of copies required and mail to HKVCA, 18 Barre, Granby, QC,  J2H 2E6.

Maple Leaf Broach
We are experiencing an other delay with the production of the broach.  They should be ready for at least August reunion.  Will keep you posted.  Sorry about that.

Call for Elections 2006 
A “Call for Elections” is out for 2006 for Quebec Region.
It is your duty to express your vote for the well being and management of your association.   Do take the time and return your ballots to the Election Committee ASAP.

That is it for this time and hope to see many of you next August at our Reunion in Granby. 
Take care, 

Till next time – September  2006.

Lucette












